
 

121 NORTH LASALLE STREET, ROOM 1100, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60602 

August 31, 2023 

 

Anthony Moser 

 

Dear Mr. Moser: 

 

This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”) request received by the 

Department of Human Resources (“DHR”) on August 15, 2023. An extension was sought on August 

22, 2023, and we are now responding to your request seeking: 

 
Pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act., I hereby request the following records: 

A complete export of the city employees dataset, including all entries that exist in the current system 

of record (for example, if the city starting using the current database or software in 2010, please 

include everything from that point until now; archival records stored in a different format are not 

requested). 

 

Please include *all available fields* that do not require review for redaction, including but not 

limited to: 

Start date  

End date (if any) 

Name  

Job Title(s)  

Department  

Full or part time  

Salary or hourly  

Typical hours  

Annual salary  

Hourly rate 

 

In response to your request, please see the attached spreadsheets. In response to your request for typical 

hours, the DHR has no responsive documents. To the extent another City department or agency 

maintains these records, please note that each City agency is a “public body” under Section 2 of FOIA, 

5ILCS 140/2(a). See Duncan Publishing, Inc. v. City of Chicago, 304 III. App. 3d 778, 784, 709 N.E.2d 

1281, 1286 (1st Dist. 1999) (“Clearly, each of the individual departments are subsidiary bodies of the 

City and are ‘public bodies’ as defined by the FOIA.”). A FOIA request must be directed to the 

department or agency that maintains the records you are seeking. 

 

To the extent that you consider this a denial of your FOIA request, you have a right of review by the 

Illinois Attorney General’s Public Access Counselor, Leah Bartelt, who may be contacted at 500 South 

2nd Street, Springfield, IL 62701, by telephone at (877) 299-3642, or via email at 

public.access@ilag.gov. You may also seek judicial review of a denial under 5 ILCS 140/11 of FOIA. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Melissa Nunchuck 
Compliance Officer 
Department of Human Resources 

mailto:public.access@ilag.gov

